
OFICIAL COMMUNICATION

In accordance with the plan and protocol drawn up by this Town Hall to prevent 
and detect COVID-19 in the town of Salinas, today we have received the results 
of the analysis carried out last Tuesday in the different sampling points of the
municipality’s sewage system. 

These last results have been negative in the detection of virus chains in our 
population, although taking into account the results of the previous weeks in the 
different sectors and samples of the Municipality, we can affirm that both the 
residential part of the town, as well as the industrial area “La Noria”, the 
presence of the virus is negative. For all these reasons, we inform you that at the 
moment there is no evidence of the virus in our town. The results of these analyses 
have been sent to the Health Authorities so that they are aware of the evolution of 
the same and serve as support for the monitoring of the situation in our municipality.  
 
At present, there are no active cases of Coronavirus in Salinas as a result 
of the monitoring and PCR tests carried out, although in the past few weeks  
there were 5 confirmed positive by PCR testing, which are no longer 
active, that have complied with the protocol and indications marked by the 
Health authorities and this has led to the virus not remaining in our Municipality. 
 
Therefore the situation is much better than in previous weeks 
and this Town Council, together with the Health Authorities, has 
decided that the Municipal Kindergarten and the Municipal
School of Music should be opened and from Monday 21st September other 
facilities will be opened such as gardens and parks, sports facilities (with
restrictions), a cemetery, etc.
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Public fountains and other facilities will remain closed for the time being as a 
preventive measure. Even so, it is recommended that different sectors of the 
population, take extreme precautions in meetings or situations that may involve a
significant gathering of people. 

This Town Council and the Public Health authorities would like to thank and 
congratulate the entire population of Salinas and especially those 
people who have been able to affected by the situation, for their exemplary 
behaviour and patience in the face of this situation, also thanking this Town 
Council for the information provided to enable them to take the 
appropriate measures.
 
However, in view of the current situation in the municipalities of our region and at 
national level, we ask for prudence and responsibility from all the population, 
complying with the recommended rules of safety and behaviour. Remember that 
in case you experience any symptom (fever, diarrhea, lack of taste or smell, persistent 
dry cough or breathing difficulty) you must contact the Health Authorities through the 
Health Center of Sax (966 957 000) or through the Generalitat Valenciana’s phone 
number 900 300 555.
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